

## CHARLES & JUANITA BOWEN

REACHING THE HISPANICS IN THE USA WITH THE GOSPEL ACTS 26:18

Dear Co-Laborers,

April 2018 - May 2018

I thank the Lord that I was taught in Bible College, and through experience that discipleship is an indispensable part of the Lord's work and for the progress of the gospel. Brother Jesus Gonzalez has been a tremendous part and tireless worker of the church in Irving, along with several other members there. Due to his training and the training of others in the churches in Denton and Irving, these men and have been able to carry on the Sunday School and weekly services in the new work in Grand Prairie.

In March the doctors found a small vessel that had ruptured in my stomach through an endoscopy and cauterized it. In the hospital I was given two pints of blood and three pints of iron. Since that time I have been doing therapy and gaining strength. I thank God that I was able to focus on my health need due to the training of these same disciplined workers. They have taught, led singing, visited, and done whatever was necessary to carry on the teaching and services in the Grand Prairie mission.

We just finished our yearly matrimonial conference, which was held in Irving. It was a tremendous blessing. There were ten pastors in churches that were present with an attendance over one hundred.

May our Lord bless your faithfulness in praying for and supporting financially the work that the Lord has called us to do.

"We give thanks to God always for you all, making mention of you in our prayer; Remembering without ceasing your work of faith, and labour of love and patience of hope in our Lord Jesus Christ in the sight of God and our Father." 1 Thessalonians 1:2-3

In His Name,

The Bi

Charles and Juanita Bowen

Phil. 1:3,5